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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

With the sudden resignations of former Representatives Yukigumi Lillegard-Marino
(Formerly Emilie Lillegard-Marino), Astra Lillegard-Marino, and Cassie Kendrick, the
people of San Andreas are understandably concerned about whether we, the recently
elected and remaining legislators, will be capable of fulfilling our roles. These
concerns are not unreasonable. It is not unheard of for individuals to obtain a seat
within the Legislature through special elections andmake little impact.

However, It is with great pride that I inform the People that the 10th (and a half)
Congress is already making great headway on all proposals and legislation. Specifics
on what is being worked upon can be found within the most recent Meeting Summary
of the 10th Congress. Legislators have also met with three of four potential Circuit
Court prospective nominees, which are pending a review by the executive.

An internal election for leadership roles within the 10th (and a half) Congress was also
conducted last Thursday, with the following individuals filling certain roles:

Representative Yuri Devlin secured the role of Speaker of the Legislature.
Representative Maxine Finch secured the role of Secretary of the Legislature.
Representative Jack Burton retained the role of Treasurer of the Legislature.

As the most senior member of the Legislative Branch, Yuri Devlin has served
two prior terms. Prior to being Speaker of the Legislature, he also fulfilled the role of
Secretary of the Legislature back in the 7th Congress. Regarding his appointment, he
stated the following:

https://newdayrp.com/threads/10th-congress-meeting-summary-july-18th-2024.56157/


“As Speaker of the Legislature, I will ensure that the remainder of this term is
remembered for how we handled the adversity that came before us. I have devoted all
of my terms to transparency and this will be no different. I make myself readily
available to the citizens of San Andreas and I will ensure that the other members of the
Legislature follow suit.”

Yuri Devlin, Speaker of the Legislature

Jack Burton is a first-time legislator with extensive experience in both law and
public relations. He decidedly has chosen to maintain his position of Treasurer, which
he has dutifully carried out since the beginning of the term.

“As Treasurer for the current Legislative term, I have made it my goal to quickly file
all reimbursement requests and have prided myself in keeping accurate records on all
items brought before my desk. As this term continues into its second half, I will
continue to hold myself to these high standards I have set for myself.”

Jack Burton, Treasurer

Maxine Finch is serving her second term in Congress, making her the second
most senior member. This will be her second time as Secretary of the Legislature.

“This will be my second time fulfilling the role of Secretary of the Legislature and I
intend to go further and beyond that which I accomplished last time. That means
more press releases, more communication, and an abundance of fabulously crafted
meeting notes. I can do better and will do better. Thank you for believing in me!”

Maxine Finch, Secretary of the Legislature

That’s all, but stay tuned-


